

Christ Church C of E Primary School Shieldfield Green

Shieldfield Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 1XA

Sandra Furno Head Teacher

Tel: 0191 232 8054 Fax: 0191 233 1828



14<sup>th</sup> October, 2016

# **Dear parents & governors**

### Ofsted

Ofsted inspected the school on Tuesday and carried out a one day inspection. We will receive their findings in the form of a letter in approximately three weeks. Your children were well-behaved, respectful and displayed beautiful manners. You should be very proud of them. Thank you.

### Home-school coordinator

We had a good turnout for the meeting about learning English in school. If some parents missed the meeting but are interested in improving their English, the first session will start, after half term, on Friday 4th November at 9.45am in the ICT suite after Achievers' Assembly in the hall.



# 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of MLK visit to Newcastle

Today, Professor Ward from Northumbria University gave an informative presentation about Martin Luther King's visit to Newcastle on the 13th of November, 1967. Newcastle University gave Dr Martin Luther King an honorary degree – the only UK University to do so **Freedom** during his lifetime. The school choir has been asked to sing at the City 2017 launch, in November, of the Martin Luther King's Freedom City programme to

mark the event.

School will give out more information after half term.



### **Harvest Celebration**

Next Thursday, on the 20<sup>th</sup> October there will be a harvest celebration in the school hall at 9.10am. We would also like to share a harvest breakfast with you at the end of the Achievers Assembly. Please bring donations for the breakfast to eat and share together, at 9am to the school hall.

We will also be collecting for the Newcastle Soup kitchen. They have asked us to collect tinned food as well as pasta and rice.

## **Important dates - Governor Meetings**

Wednesday 19th October, 4.00pm Finance, Staffing and Premises Committee Wednesday, 2<sup>nd</sup> November, 4pm Full Governors

School will be closed for the half term holiday on Friday 21st October - Friday 28th October. School reopens on Monday 31st October.

Enjoy the weekend



















******* Certificates ******	
Early Years	Marietta, Logan, Lena and Oliver
KS1	Lilia, Jack, Alicia and Soliyana
K52	Ahmed, Freya, Noel, Kenny, Martyna, Joe and Tony
Attendance and Punctuality	Best attendance - Reception
Winners	Book prizes - Magdalene and Bruna
Gardener of the week	Layla Vivian
Sport Certificates	Hallie, Pasha and Connor
Swimming certificates	Jack, Ahmed, Brandon, Igor, Srishti and Prince
Homework	Deborah and Aras
CRACKIO TESTA DI LES PRINCIPIO DI LES PR	to all the school staff including governors, pupils, and parents who contributed to our Ofsted inspection